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Thursday, June 5, 7:00 PM at Exchange Place.  

Reeda Tate from Good Food Grocery will  

discuss Teas - black, green white and red teas and 

herbal tisanes. We'll learn about the health  

contributions of teas and tips on sweetening teas and 

presentation. Everyone will get a selection of teas to 

take home. Bring an herbal snack to share if you can 

June Herb Saplings: 

Thursday, July 17, 7:00-8:30 PM.  

For a relaxing summer evening, join your gardening friends at the 

home of Rebecca Milhorn and Jack Bumgardner.  They have graciously 

invited SAPS members to  tour their gardens in Piney Flats.   The gardens 

have been featured in all three Tri-Cities newspapers and have a variety of 

plantings and yard art.  Recently, they have become bee keepers.  Please 

wear sturdy shoes as some of the garden areas are hillside. 

Directions to 200 Allison Ct.:  From Hwy. 36,  turn onto Pickens 

Bridge Rd. at Zak's.  Go 4.2 miles and bear left onto New Bethel Rd., then 

left into Allison Timbers subdivision.  From Johnson City or Bristol, take  

Allison Rd. in Piney Flats northwest for about 2 miles.  Turn left onto 

New Bethel Rd. and left again into Allison Timbers subdivision.  The 

property is at the end of the cul-de-sac with lots of trees in front; you can 

barely see the house.  Please park in the cul-de-sac.  

July SAPS Meeting 

Master Gardeners Extend Invitation to SAPS Members 
NETMGA will travel to UT Gardens and Plateau AG Research Station  August 25-26, 2014. They will travel by 

chartered bus, tour UT Gardens, Beaver Creek Nursery, and Willow Ridge Nursery. They will continue to Crossville, 

TN, where they will stay over night. The next day will be filled with tours and workshops at Plateau AG Research  

Station in Crossville. SAPS members and friends are invited to attend this event. 

The cost of the trip is $135.00 double occupancy ($180 single occupancy) and is due by July 30.  

Please send your form and check to Pat Mazurkiewicz, 232 Cherry Street, Blountville, TN 37617-4743.   

Make Checks payable to NETMGA Treasury for $135.00 for a double room.  ($180.00 for a single room) 
 

Name(s)_______________________________________________________________________   

Address_______________________________________________________________________ 

E-Mail address_________________________________________________________________  

 

 

For additional information:  contact Jane Mullins at 423-737-7915(cell) or 423-212-0173(home). 

June SAPS Asheville Area Garden Tour 

June 7 a bus load of SAPS will travel to the Asheville area for a tour 

of four beautiful gardens (including one home and garden) and plant 

shopping opportunities. It promises to be a great day! 
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June Events: 
June 5 - June Herb Saplings meeting. 7 PM, Exchange 

Place. Reeda Tate from Good Food Grocery will discuss 

Teas - black, green, white and red teas and herbal tisanes. 

We'll learn about the health contributions of teas and tips 

on sweetening teas and presentation. Everyone will get a 

selection of teas to take home.  

June 7 - SAPS Asheville Garden Tour 

June 7 - Evergreen in Kingsport Riverport Road 10:00 

a.m. Herbs in the Garden with Joy Moore! 

June 7 - Evergreen Johnson City, 10:30 a.m., Groundcov-

ers for Dry Shade and Wet Shade Areas! 

June 14 - Evergreen in Kingsport, Riverport Road, 10:00 

a.m. Canning Veggies from the Garden with Karen Gib-

son! 

June 14 - Keep Kingsport Beautiful Garden Tour Call 423

-392-8814 for tickets and more information.! 

June 21 - Abingdon Garden Tour. 10 am to 5pm $10. Ab-

ingdon Garden Club presents a self-guided, leisurely 

paced tour featuring beautiful gardens and the interior of 

one lovely home, where refreshments will be served. The 

club has selected unique gardens and hardscapes showcas-

ing the trend for increased use of outdoor rooms and pat-

ios. Tickets will be available at the Abingdon Convention 

and Visitors Bureau, 335 Cummings Street from 9:00 ï 

2:00 on the day of the tour, and at any of the gardens. 276-

676-2282 or 1-800-435-3440. 

June 21  - 16th Annual Lavender Festival in Historic 

Jackson Square, Oak Ridge, TN.  8 a.m. to 3 p.m. Great 

food, fun activities for children, interesting herb demon-

strations, crafts, antiques, music and much more. http://

www.jacksonsquarelavenderfestival.org/ 

June 21 - 5th annual Dragonfly Day. Warriors' Path State 

Park, Kingsport.  9 am - 4 pm. Come learn to observe, 

photograph and identify these fascinating insects. Gain 

deeper insights into their life histories, and how they can 

teach us to protect our region's resources. We will spend 

most of the day "out in the field" with two expert dragon-

fly scientists, in some of our region's richest dragonfly 

habitats. Free, but pre-registration is required. 423-239-

6786, Marty.Silver@tn.gov.  

June 21-22  - Roan Mountain Rhododendron Festival. 10 

a.m. - 5 p.m.  Celebrate and explore the worlds largest 

Catawba rhododendron garden atop Roan Mountain. At 

the foot of the mountain the festival features crafters, folk-

way demonstrators, musicians, food. http://

www.roanmountain.com/festival.htm  

Looking Ahead: 

Saturday in the Gardens Tour 

Keep Kingsport Beautifulôs 
popular ñSaturday in the Gar-
dens,ò fundraiser returns with a 
tour of 5 local gardens on Satur-
day June 14, 2014 from 9 a.m. to 
2 p.m.  The tour is sponsored by 
Eastman Chemical Company.   
This will be a day of self-guided 
garden tours featuring some of 
Kingsportôs most beautiful pri-
vate gardens:  Rotherwood Man-

sion, Fry Garden on Wanola, Rose Garden on Linville 
Street, Babb Garden on White Street and Harvest of 
Hope Community Garden on Charlemont Street.  

Tickets for ñSaturday in the Gardensò are 
$25.  Children 12 and under are admitted free.  Tickets 
are available at the Kingsport Area Chamber of Com-
merce, 400 Clinchfield Street, Suite 100. Light refresh-
ments will be included at one of the gardens.   

Visitors to the gardens may tour at their own 
pace. Comfortable shoes are recommended for the gar-
den tours.  All areas may not be level or handicapped 
accessible.  Tour at your own risk.  No pets or strollers. 
Tour will be held rain or shine.  Tickets are non-
refundable.  

For more information, contact Keep Kingsport 
Beautiful at (423) 392-8814 or 
rcleary@kingsportchamber.org.  

July Events: 
No Herb Saplings meeting in July.  

Happy  Independence Day! 

July 16-19 - Cullowhee Native Plant Conference, Western 

Carolina University, Cullowhee, N.C. http://www.wcu.edu/

academics/edoutreach/conted/conferences-and-community-

classes/the-cullowhee-native-plant-conference  800.928.4968  

July 17 - SAPS Meeting at the home of Rebecca Milhorn and 

Jack Bumgardner in Piney Flats 

July 25-26 - Xtreme Roan Adventures. Kid's Naturalist's 

Rally. Roan Mountain, TN.  http://xtremeroanadventures.org/  

July 25-27 - North Carolina Herb Association's Wild Herb 

Weekend. Valle Crucis Conference Center, Valle Crucis, 

NC.  www.ncherbassociation.org 

By Eva Johnson 

Even though it's almost summer doesn't mean it is too 

late to plant annuals. I often don't get my annuals at 

home into the ground until late June. Plants such as 

sunflowers, zinnias, Mexican sunflower, cosmos, basil 

and dill can still be direct seeded. During the hot sum-

mer months, mulch can be especially useful for con-

serving water. 

Consider mulching your vegetable garden as well as your ornamentals. The mulch 

not only helps conserve moisture, but it prevents the splashing of water, reducing 

the spread of disease. It also adds organic matter to the soil and prevents many 

weeds. 

Trim back catmint (Nepeta) after its first flush of flowers to promote new growth 

and a second flush of blooms. 

The best time to harvest most herbs is just before flowering. During this period, the 

leaves contain the maximum essential oils. 

Daylilies are in peak bloom in June, so it is a good time to buy new daylily selec-

tions for your garden to ensure you get the color you desire. Visit a daylily farm for 

the best selections and plant them in full sun for the best flower production. 

Once daffodil foliage has turned yellow, you can mow or cut it down. If you remove 

it while it is still green, you decrease the amount of energy available for the bulb to 

store, decreasing flower size next year. 

To keep squash, cucumber and bean plants producing abundantly, harvest them fre-

quently. 

Store leftover vegetable and flower seeds in a cool, dry location to save them for 

planting next year. 

Water your plants in the morning, if possible, to conserve water and reduce evapo-

ration. Frequent, deep watering is better than frequent, shallow watering, since deep 

watering promotes deep root growth. For best results, deep water trees and shrubs 

once or twice a week and flowers two to three times a week. Most plants need 1 

inch of rainfall per week. Pay attention to how much falls from the sky and water 

accordingly. If you have an automatic irrigation system, consider installing a rain 

sensor that adjusts for rainfall. 

 

August 9 - Tomato Fest, Kingsport 

Farmers Market.  

Volunteers are needed for this event. 

Sign up with Dennis Marshall at 288

-3675.  Your homemade salsa is 

needed for the salsa tasting experi-

ence. 

Sept 7 - Wine & Weed, Netherland Inn.  

Addition to SAPS Discount Vendor 

List  

Please add Poplar Grove (formerly 

Teresa Annôs) to your list of discount ven-

dors. The nursery is located on Fort Henry 

Drive in Colonial Heights.  

SAPS is in need of someone to take over man-

agement of  the Discount Vendor  list. The job 

can be done by phone and/or e-mail, and any 

time spent would qualify as Master Gardener 

volunteer hours, if applicable. Eva Johnson will 

gladly provide information.  To volunteer or for 

more info, contact Eva at 753-5562 or  

myiggi@comcast.net.   
"Sweet flowers are slow  

and weeds make haste."  

...William Shakespeare  


